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All employees that were evaluated this year have been spoken to concerning their 

individual ratings.  All evaluations were within the acceptable range.  After discussing 

individual strengths and weaknesses each employee signed their evaluations without 

dissent. 

Moving our Department files to a securer location is nearly complete, having taken 

longer than anticipated due to the volume of files needed to be relocated.  It is 

anticipated that all files shall be locked in the secure location by the end of the fiscal 

year.  In conjunction with the move we will be the installing cameras in the room to 

monitor all entry into the secure location.  

Statistics from our Department for the month of May were:  49 citations issued, 51 FIC’s 

written, 54 MIC’s written, 4 arrests, and 144 calls for service, while 37% of aggregate 

time worked by the Officers were spent on patrolling our town. 

It is now my honor to name the “Employee of the Month” for the Department.  It is my 

honor to present this month’s recipient of the award to Part Time Dispatcher Ida 

Lalonde.  Ms. Lalonde has been working on moving our files to a more secure area in 

the Town Hall building.  The completion of this task is slated for the end of this fiscal 

year. 

This concludes the Arnaudville Police Report.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Eddy J. LeCompte, Chief of Police 


